

19/04/2019

22/04/2019

The Ellenbrook News

The weekly newsletter for Ellenbrook Community Primary School

Friday 19th October 2018



Issue 7 2/11/2018 **Autumn Term**

House Point Totals

This weeks' House Point totals are...

BRIDGEWATER	951
ELLESMERE	891
LOWRY	852
PEEL	840

Well done to all the children earning a house point this week. Keep up the good work!

Ellenbrook Diary Dates

<u>NOVEMBER</u>		
02/11/2018	PTA Halloween Family Night 7-9pm	
07/11/2018	PTA AGM 6.30pm for 7pm meeting	
09/11/2018	Individual class photographs	
21/11/2018	Nasal flu vaccinations	
28/11/2018	New admissions open morning @	
	10.30am	
29/11/2018	Year 4 Tatton Park trip	
<u>DECEMBER</u>		
05/12/2018	Nursery/Reception walk around	
19/12/2018	Year 6 Liverpool Maritime Museum trip	
21/12/2018	School closes for the Christmas holiday	
	<u>JANUARY</u>	
07/01/2019	Back to school!	
	<u>FEBRUARY</u>	
15/02/2019	School closes for half term	
25/02/2019	Back to school!	
	MARCH	
26/03/2019	Worsley Swimming Gala	
29/03/2019	School closes for Easter Holidays	
<u>April</u>		
15/04/2019	Back to school!	



School closed—Bank Holiday

School closed—Bank Holiday

Christmas is coming....!

A really warm welcome back to school, I trust you all had a relaxing and enjoyable break. It's been a fab week at Ellenbrook and the children have loved the build up to Halloween. Quite a change for me after 12 years in Church schools where Halloween wasn't celebrated, as I love this time of the year. I was so lucky to have a huge number of children come to my house on Halloween to get their treats. They were all so polite and a real credit to you all. I hope you all enjoyed the evening. It is our Halloween Family night tonight and I am looking forward to seeing all of the children dressed up in fancy

Now that Halloween and Bonfire Night are almost over, it is socially acceptable to talk about Christmas which is, after all, is the most wonderful time of the year. I love Christmas and can't wait to have my first Christmas as Head of Ellenbrook; I am so excited to see the Christmas productions and hear Key Stage 2 sing in Church. We will be sending out a letter next week detailing what will be happening and when.

You will have seen the letter this week about the incident with an Ellenbrook child and a white van. We have spoken to the children today to remind them of stranger danger but we are asking you all to be very vigilant as well. If there is anyone or anything causing you a concern, please inform the Police immediately by calling 101. If there's something we need to know as a school, please pass it on to your child's class teacher. I am aware there were some social media posts this week which made some people anxious and as a school we will always do everything we can to keep you informed as we did yesterday.

Lastly, it's the PTA AGM next week and it would be great to see you there if you are able to pop along for an hour or so. We are serving cheese and wine too! Have a great weekend and enjoy the fireworks if you're going to them! Mr Blackburn & the Ellenbrook Staff

Thoughtful Time

This week we have been thinking about standing up for others.....

Do you stand up for others?

I stand up for others because it isn't fair to anyone out there if they are treated badly by someone else.

Is it easy to stand up for what you believe in?

I think it's easy to stand up for what you believe in because you need to express yourself in what you believe.

Why is standing up for others important?

I think it's important to stand up for others because no one should be left out of anything. Peel, Year 4

Do you stand up for others?

Yes I do stand up for others because if you didn't do that, nothing would change in the world would it?

Is it easy to stand up for what you believe in?

It is quite difficult to stand up for what I believe in because someone else might not like what you believe so they or you may get bullied for saying that.

Why is standing up for others important?

It is important to stand up for others because if someone is getting bullied, and you stand up for them, they won't be scared. Lowry, Year 6



Reminders from the office....

If your child is absent from school for any reason, please let us know as soon as possible by calling or emailing the school office. If your child is off for more that a day, we still need you to call in with a detailed message explaining their absence.



- Please can you let the office or your child's class teacher know if your child is going home with another adult before pick up.
- Can we remind you all to check your Parent Pay account for messages and communications from the school. Please can we also ask you to read the e-mails sent from the office. We currently have 13 Parents Pay accounts that need to be updated!
- Any reply slips or other correspondence for the office should be posted into the white metal letterbox inside the school office.
- Please remember we need two weeks notice if you child is changing from school meals to packed lunch and vice versa. Please do not change without informing the office.
- Answerphone messages are picked up throughout the day, we may not always responded immediately if the office is very busy. We would ask you to be patient if you haven't heard from us, your query will be answered the same day.

PTA AGM



Just a reminder it's the PTA AGM on Wednesday 7th November at 6.30pm.

We will be serving wine and cheese so please come along if you are able to!





Letter sent this week......



This week we have sent letters for...

- Whole school incident
- Year 6 KS2 Revision books
- Accident
- Poppy sales

In the classroom this week......

Nursery

The rain this afternoon hasn't dampened our spirits. We were all jumping with excitement when we saw the beautiful rainbow! It sparked lots of discussion about the colours we could see, why it appeared and where it disappears to. #ellenbrooknursery



Reception!

A Happy Halloween from Reception Oak! Today we read and followed instructions to carve our own pumpkin lanterns. Later that day we shared a Winnie The Witch story by spooky candle light! #oak #HappyHalloween #PD #Literacy

Year 1!

Year 1 Voyagers are having an interesting afternoon with Mrs Hood! Learning about the importance of exercise for our hearts and the different organs in our bodies



Year 2!

Amazons have had a fantastic afternoon learning about the impact and significance of the Great Fire of London! Great work.

Year 3!

Jets have been busy applying their addition and subtraction skills to solve measurement problems today. Super mental strategies



Year 4 Rockets have enjoyed taking part in a Passover Ceremony and discovering what World War II was and where and when it took place.

Year 5!

We have started our topic on light and dark in Jets today by asking lots of questions. These questions will guide our learning over the coming weeks



Year 6!

This week in Bells we finished our mould investigation and analysed our results!







PTA Halloween Family Night

Just a reminder it's the PTA Halloween Family Night tonight. The fun begins at 7pm and ends at 9pm.

The evening will take place in the school hall and we look forward to seeing you all tonight!

